Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of the Application of BPS Telephone Company for Approval of a Resale Agreement with Missouri State Discount Telephone under the Telecommunications Act of 1996.
	)))))
	Case No. TK-2004-0296

	
	
	


Motion to Close Case

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and for its motion states:

1.
BPS Telephone Company has requested approval of an amendment to its interconnection agreement with Missouri State Discount Telephone.


2.
BPS’s request was assigned Case No. TK-2004-0296 and Tracking No. 
VT-2004-0034.


3.
The Staff has submitted a Routing Slip to the Commission under the tracking number.   The Routing Slip states that the Staff “believes that the proposed amendment meets the limited requirements of the Telecommunications Act of 1996.  The proposed modification to the interconnection agreement does not discriminate against telecommunications carriers not party to the agreement and is not against the public interest, convenience and necessity.  Therefore, the Staff has no objection to the amendment.”


WHEREFORE, because the proposed amendment is being processed under the tracking number, the Staff requests that this case be closed.
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